Teleconference Notes

19 December, 2011
Attendance:

Secretariat:  Yemi, Thais, Clea, Onye, Reem, Rosa, John Erik, Cheryl
UNDP:  Charles, Estelle, Nina, Gaya
FAO:  no one joined from Rome
UNEP:  Julie
Dial-in number: +1 213 342-3050 Code: 283366
Agenda:
1. UNEP updates 

· Re; Durban: UNEP ran a successful side event in Durban with Indonesia on Green Economy. Press release went out on that. UNEP's first UN-REDD Policy brief on REDD+ and the Green Economy was launched in Durban. UNEP is happy with the distribution of that brief and are now looking at getting it translated into French and Spanish.

· SEPC tool launched and SEPC working group is now finalizing plans for an internal meeting and stakeholder workshop, which will happen in Feb in Geneva. With support from the Secretariat, working group is aiming to get the invitation letter out this week before people leave on holidays. Suggestion was made that in addition to invitations, space should be made for people to nominate themselves to come so it's not totally a top down approach. Since response levels to emails from countries are typical low, Secretariat will explore how best to communicate with the group (ie/ email from Yemi instead of from generic email address) to ensure invitations are getting read. 
· UNEP is looking to organize an internal retreat for all UNEP-UN-REDD staff, potentially in Jan or Feb of this year.
· It's looking like Ravi's last day with UNEP-UN-REDD will be 16 or 18 January.
2. UNDP updates 

Highlights from Durban:
· At Forest Day 5, IUCN and UN-REDD hosted a session on social safeguards, which was well attended and insightful. 
· UNDP-UN-REDD was also involved in a high-level event with Avoided Deforestation Partners, calling for scaling and financing for REDD+. The UN SG attended that event.  
· FPIC guidelines were recently released for wide public consultation. Consultation period is open until 15 Jan 2012. In conjuction with the SEPC workshop in Geneva, FPIC working group will have a FPIC workshop on Feb 10 in Geneva as well. Everyone on the call flagged the need to coordinate logistics etc for organizing both. 

· We've received feedback from Global Witness and Rainforest Foundation, that they are grateful that deadlines for comments have been extended.

· Re: UNDP-UN-REDD report on Making a Business Case for Gender and REDD+ Study: working draft was circulated at COP17 and comments have been incorporated. Report is now on workspace, and will be more widely launched through the newsletter in January.
· UNDP is planning an anti-corruption workshop in Feb in Africa… potentially Kenya. More information to come. It will be similar to the one held in Bangkok in October 2011.

3. FAO updates 

3. REDD+ Partnership update

· No one on the call from FAO to provide this update.

4. Secretariat updates: 

In Durban:

· A substantial UN-REDD team was in Durban 
· UN-REDD colleagues met every day in the evenings to exchange news, which worked well and should be done again at future COPs.
· CEB side event on REDD+ focused on lessons learned which was good because there is a big appetite for this kind of information. UN-REDD launched our Lessons Learned series at this side event with our first booklet focusing on Asia-Pacific. We also launched our UN-REDD Policy Brief series at this side event, with the first brief from UNEP on REDD+ and the Green Economy. The side event was well attended. 

· Other side events UN-REDD participated in included one on capacity building which also had good turn-out, and one on legal preparedness with some case studies presented from UN-REDD partner countries.
· Ecuador, DRC, PNG, R of Congo did their own side events.
· UN-REDD was also involved and helped to support the Joint Declaration on REDD+ in the Congo Basin. UN-REDD's contributions were acknowledged at the press conference, and Yemi made a short statement there on behalf of the Programme.
· Ecuador side event on safeguards… did a good presentation on how they see how different initiatives can help develop national standards and they referenced UN-REDD tools here.

· Those who have access to presentations, please share on the workspace. Or at least, make links from the workspace to the presentations on the UNFCCC website. 

In terms of the REDD+ negotiations:

· Expectations were low going in

· Green Climate fund is something we really need to think through and assess the implications for UN-REDD. Ie/ At COP17, Denmark indicated that they might consider earmarking REDD+ for the Green Climate Fund rather than giving directly to us. Implications of Green Climate Fund… we need a strategy for how to position ourselves to the Fund. We should re-engage that discussion.
· Considering joint mitigation and adaption options for funding REDD+. We have only been working on mitigation. Now we might need to work more with adaptation as well.

· Use of markets for REDD+… still in the text and option to be considered. Decision of COP to explore new carbon markets, possible to think of carbon markets for REDD that are not the CDM carbon market. Something that the countries will be exploring this year.

· Decision on LULUCF… rules finally agreed upon. Good step forward, and will have some implications for reporting for REDD+.
· Secretariat will draft a note on implications of Durban for the Programme.

4.1 National Programmes 
· Re: National Programme handbook: On Friday (16 December), 2nd draft of National Programme handbook has been circulated. This handbook is meant to guide the design, monitoring, implementation and closing of UN-REDD NPs, and attempts to link to all the various guidelines developed by the Programme. Important that the handbook is widely reviewed internally, especially when it comes to giving guidance on how and when our various tools should be used by partner countries. Tim, Ravi and Mette will consolidate agencies inputs. 

· Re: PB8, it's looking like R of Congo and Sri Lanka will make submissions.

· Re: new partner countries, under a no objection basis, seven new partner countries have been welcomed to the Programme last week, bringing the total number of our partner countries to 42. Welcome letters were sent on Friday. We'll publically announce this in the Dec-Jan newsletter in January. Until then, our website, leaflet etc will continue to reflect 35 partner countries.
4.2 Global Programme 

· CG agreed on a letter regarding soliciting feedback from partner countries on what their needs are for targeted support. This letter has been translated into three languages and Secretariat will send this to countries in the coming day or two.

· Re: Tier Two TOR: the latest version of the TOR will be discussed with the CG on tomorrow's call. After this call, we should have this signed off.

· Re: countries needs assessment, working groups have been nominated. Secretariat is finalizing a TOR for a consultant to lead this process. Will keep you posted on these developments.

4.3 Policy Board 

· Dates for PB8 are now set for 25-26 March 2012 in Paraguay. We will have a joint meeting with FCPF's PC to cover agenda items of common interest. 
· FCPF PC will meet 28-30 March. 

· On the 31 March, the government of Paraguay will organize an optional field visit. Draft PB8 agenda will be shared with CG when ready.
· Un-REDD met with the Minister of Paraguay at COP17. Minister is trying to get the President of Paraguay to open our meeting. UN-REDD is currently working closely with FCPF to identify a suitable venue for the meeting. 
· Two new co-chairs for 2012 will be Rodrigo from Paraguay Rodrigo and Ibrahim from UNEP.
4.3 Communications and Events 

· Re: five-year corporate external comms strategy, all agencies have now review it. Secretariat will take comments and inputs on board, with the aim to present a final version to the CG before the end of the year, for their approval.

· Re: 2012 Comms and event plan, based on plans articulated in the five-year corporate external strategy and recent inputs and feedback from the comms/events working group, Secretariat will draft a detailed plan for 2012 (similar to the 2010 and 2011 comms and events plan). Secretariat will aim to get this out to the agencies for review and approval in the first weeks of January.
· Re: 2011 Year in Review (YIR), Secretariat will aim to circulate this week a concept note for our 2011 YIR report, which will use the consolidated annual report to the MPTF as the source document for the YIR report. 

· Re: future Policy Briefs, UNDP and FAO aim to have revised concept notes on their first policy briefs out to the CG for approval in Jan 2012.

· Re: Africa and LAC Lessons learned booklets, both are advanced but still need more internal inputs and review. Comms working group will continue pushing these two forward. Once the text is more finalized, we'll decide where and how they will be launched.  

· Re: Dec-Jan newsletter, we'll aim to get that out on 18 January. Deadline for content submissions will be 9 January. 
5. AOB 

Happy Holidays and New Year to everyone! Next Ops call will be in January 2012. The Secretariat will send out a reminder and an agenda in advance of the call. 

